
September 30, 2013 
 

NOTICE OF POSSIBLE SHUTDOWN OF COMMISSION’S INVESTIGATIVE ACTIVITIES 
 
The U.S. International Trade Commission has determined to shut down its investigative activities 
in the event of the absence of an appropriation after September 30, 2013.  If the Commission 
does not receive funding by 8:45 a.m. on October 1, 2013, the agency will shut down its 
investigative activities for the duration of the absence of appropriation. These activities include, 
but are not limited to, proceedings conducted under the authority of Title VII of the Tariff Act of 
1930, including antidumping and countervailing duty investigations and reviews; investigations 
and ancillary proceedings conducted under the authority of section 337 of the Tariff Act of 1930; 
and investigations conducted under the authority of section 332 of the Tariff Act of 1930. 
 
Investigations tolled 
 
If a shutdown occurs, the schedules and deadlines for all investigative and pre-institution 
activities will be tolled.  All hearings and conferences will be postponed, subject to the 
exceptions described below.  Once the Commission receives funding and the period of the 
shutdown ends, all schedules will resume starting with the day on which the Commission 
recommences operations. For example, if the shutdown lasts four days (e.g., October 1-4), then 
the deadline for the filing of any document on October 4 would be extended four days to October 
8. If a rescheduled deadline falls on a nonbusiness day, the deadline will be extended to the next 
business day.  The agency may reconsider schedules after resuming operations. 
 
Exceptions 
 
Notwithstanding the general tolling of schedules: 
 

--the staff conferences in preliminary phase antidumping and countervailing duty 
investigations scheduled to take place on October 7, 2013 and October 9, 2013 will take 
place as scheduled if the Commission resumes operations by October 3, 2013.  Should 
the shutdown not end before October 3, 2013, all conferences will be rescheduled 
pursuant to the general tolling provisions described above. 
 
--the hearing in the Hot-Rolled Steel five-year reviews scheduled for October 3, 2013 will 
take place as scheduled if the Commission resumes operations by October 2, 2013.  
Otherwise, this hearing will be rescheduled upon further notice. 
 
--the hearing for investigation No. 332-541, Trade Barriers that U.S. Small and Medium-
Sized Enterprises Perceive as Affecting Exports to the European Union, scheduled to 
take place on October 8, 2013 will take place as scheduled if the Commission resumes 
operations by October 3, 2013.  Otherwise, this hearing will be rescheduled upon further 
notice. 

 
Website 
 
During a shutdown, the online services provided on the Commission=s World Wide Web site, at 
www.usitc.gov, would be unavailable. 
 
For further information (prior to shutdown) 
 



Contact Lisa R. Barton, Acting Secretary to the Commission, U.S. International Trade 
Commission, 500 E Street, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20436, telephone (202) 205-2000.  General 
information concerning the Commission may also be obtained by accessing its Internet server at 
http://www.usitc.gov.  Hearing-impaired persons are advised that information on this matter can 
be obtained by contacting the Commission=s TDD terminal on (202) 205-1810.  These resources 
would not be available during a shutdown. 


